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January 19, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will authorize the King County Executive to enter into interlocal cooperation agreement amendments with the cities of Covington, Federal Way, Issaquah, Kent, Kirkland, Lake Forest Park, Seattle and Snoqualmie to allow for the disbursement of Conservation Futures tax (CFT) levy funds for projects authorized by Ordinance 18602.

The legislation will help improve the quality of life for King County residents by preserving important urban open spaces. This legislation enables King County to distribute $5.384 million of CFT open space acquisition funds, which were allocated in Ordinance 18602, to 16 projects located in the cities. The $281,000 project for Dakota Homestead was awarded to the Seattle/Urban Homestead Foundation, which is a citizen group that proposed a project in Seattle. A separate interlocal cooperation agreement with Seattle will be necessary for this project, as required by King County Code 26.12.010.E.3. 

Specifically, the ordinance will accomplish the following: 

· It will provide additional protection of city streams and conserve urban wildlife and salmon habitat on several creeks, including Issaquah Creek in Issaquah, a Lyons Creek tributary in Lake Forest Park, and a Thornton Creek tributary in Seattle.
· The Juanita Heights Park expansion project in Kirkland, Kiwanis Ravine project in Seattle, Clark Lake Park in Kent, South Covington Park in Covington, and Snoqualmie Riverfront Reach project in Snoqualmie will all preserve scenic urban green spaces and provide residents access to nature. 
Many of these open space acquisitions will help further the Washington State Growth Management Act by helping cities attain the goals set forth in their adopted comprehensive plans and park plans.



The legislation also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:

· The legislation furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of environmental sustainability by permanently protecting and preserving public open space and natural resources.
· The legislation furthers the King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative goal of improving local community quality of life by providing publically-accessible open space in underserved and growing urban neighborhoods.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]The legislation furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan goal of environmental sustainability by permanently protecting and preserving public open space and natural resources.

In developing the legislation, the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) engaged the King County Conservation Futures Citizens Committee by staffing and supporting its work, and by working with the cities to help with their projects. DNRP worked to incorporate the input received into the legislation, and all of the cities included in the legislation have indicated that they support the legislation.

Thank you for considering this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents by enhancing the region’s environmental health and quality of life, and helping to maintain its special character.

If you have any questions about this ordinance, please contact Josh Baldi, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-9440.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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